[image: image1.png]



The Edge Academy
Safe, Ready, Respectful Newsletter June 2020
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As always, I am delighted to introduce our latest newsletter, despite the continuing difficult times we are living through. Although the Spring Term was cut short by the Coronavirus outbreak, we have remained open at The Edge throughout the entire period of lockdown, including all school holidays, and at the time of writing this, we are excited about the prospect of opening to more students from June 15th.
I would like to begin by thanking staff, students and parents/carers for the resilience and positivity they have all shown since March. Whilst we have been sad not to be able to remain open for all of our students, we have been able to safely cater for large numbers attending our reduced provision, and it has been pleasing to see the majority of our students accessing on-site activities over the past three months.
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You will probably be aware that we have quickly adapted our way of working since the start of the Coronavirus outbreak, and we have all been energised by the way in which students working from home have embraced the new “Learning at Home” section of our website. For any members of the community that have not a chance to look at it yet, do take the time to do so as it now features a really wide variety of activities, including weblinks, YouTube tutorials and resources from the BBC, the Oak National Academy and Seneca Distance Learning. 
Alongside the electronic resources we have created, staff have been out to homes of every single Key Stage 3 and Year 10 students and delivered three physical work packs, again we have truly appreciated the positive feedback we have received on these.
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We have also worked hard at taking more innovative approaches to learning in recent weeks and amongst other initiatives have:
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· Launched a YouTube channel (simply search “Edge Academy Northfield” to access it) where all of our learning videos can be found. We have already had more than 2100 views on this!
· Run a “Cookery Masterclass” live on our Instagram page where students were able to get ingredients delivered to their homes free of charge and then cook along live with the guidance of our Food teacher Helen McClane. It was fantastic to see the videos and photos we received of students’ efforts at home.
· Set up a virtual whole-school assembly at the normal time of 11am every single Friday so that “we bring the school” to all members of the community that cannot physically be there every day!

· Sent out weekly staff VLOGs to the community since the start of lockdown which have included video learning challenges as well as general staff messages and updates on all aspects of “Edgelife”.
As you would expect, we have continued to prioritise the safety of all of our students and families, and have completed large numbers of home visits to students in addition to any contact we make by telephone. At the time of writing this, we have completed over 150 home visits, 700 welfare calls and 100 minibus pick-ups! Please let us know if there are any further current issues that we could help and support with.

Finally, we are happy to be able to share some other news items and recent photos with you both prior to and from the lockdown period. Although first and foremost, our thoughts are with all members of the community that have been affected by Coronavirus, we remain excited about the rapid improvements that we are making and the positive response to this that we are receiving from all of you. Please feel free to contact me directly via e-mail at andrew.wakefield@theedgeacademy.co.uk for any questions with which I can assist personally. 
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Andrew Wakefield, Principal
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Prior to the Coronavirus outbreak, a group of our Year 11 students took part in a “Careers Hospitality Taster Day” at Hogarths’ Hotel in Solihull as part of their work with the Dallaglio Rugby Foundation. Students were involved in all aspects of preparation for a prestigious graduation event and then acted as front of house staff for a large number of guests, including the local mayor.
All students involved were a credit to the school, received positive feedback from hotel staff and guests, and gained invaluable experience from taking part!
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During the Spring Term, we were very proud of two of our Year 11 students, Hayley and Tyler, who received prestigious awards for academic and personal progress since joining us in Key Stage 3 at the Joshua Ribera Achievement Awards in Central Birmingham. The award ceremony is coordinated by the well-known local campaigner Alison Cope and received extensive media coverage. 
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Alongside the awards received by our students, The Edge played another starring role in the event as the “Facing Forwards” music video we created in the Autumn Term with the British Police Symphony Orchestra was played to all those in attendance. Hayden and Mia from Key Stage 3 were invited onto stage to celebrate their leading roles in the composition!

[image: image17.jpg]



[image: image18.jpg]



https://www.theedgeacademy.co.uk/facing-forwards-fi
As you will see from the pictures in this newsletter, we have again been able to provide students with a huge range of different educational experiences in recent months. 
Amongst numerous other activities, we have:
· Ensured that all Key Stage 3 and Year 10 students completed a “Cultural Capital” experience day in Stratford-upon-Avon.
· Continued to develop our work experience links with our friends at Envirohort, Southside, The Albion Foundation and Work ‘n’ Learn.
· Received inspirational. motivational and educational talks from the “Precious Lives” group as well as Mike Haines from Global Acts of Unity and the RSPCA.
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· Extended the variety of PE opportunities on offer through our links with Sportszone and external venues such as Creation Skate Park and the local golf range.
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· Completed mock careers interviews for all Year 11 students with local employers and providers. 

· Continued to run a varied “Feelgood Friday” two-hour enrichment session every single Friday for every single student.

· Welcomed new MP for Northfield Gary Sambrook to the school to establish a link with him and to show him around the school in action/ talk to students etc.
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A further reminder that as well as handing letters, newsletters etc to students regarding academy news, we now put all letters on our website (www.theedgeacademy.co.uk) and text links to you each time this happens. We also post reminders on Twitter (address @edgenorthfield or go to website at www.twitter.com/edgenorthfield), Facebook (address @edgeacademynorthfield or go to website at www.facebook.com/edgeacademynorthfield) and Instagram (address @theedgeacademynorthfield or go to website at www.instagram.com/theedgeacademynorthfield). Don’t forget the new YouTube channel we mentioned at the beginning of the newsletter which is available at https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCecMYPWTNC-DYEbioHbBFvA
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We continue to experience unprecedented demand for places at The Edge and now have students from all areas of Birmingham, but also from Coventry, Warwickshire, Worcestershire and the Black Country on our growing roll. If you are a senior leader from a school in the Midlands interested in placing a Key Stage 3 or Key Stage 4 student with us this year or in 2020/2021, please e-mail Vice Principal Adam Smith at adam.smith@theedgeacademy.co.uk .
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1. Principal’s Introduction











2. Year 11 Hospitality Event











3. Friday Brunch Reward Event








3. Joshua Ribera Achievement Awards











3. Friday Brunch Reward Event








4. Educational Experiences











3. Friday Brunch Reward Event








5. Communication
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6. New Admissions
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